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or phone number and any request for 
reasonable accommodation to the DTAG 
Alternate Designated Federal Officer 
(DFO), Anthony Dearth, via email at 
DTAG@state.gov by COB Monday, 
October 8, 2018. If notified after this 
date, the Department might be unable to 
accommodate requests due to 
requirements at the meeting location. 
One of the following forms of valid 
photo identification will be required for 
admission to the meeting: U.S. driver’s 
license, passport, U.S. Government ID or 
other valid photo ID. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Ms. 
Barbara Eisenbeiss, PM/DDTC, SA–1, 
12th Floor, Directorate of Defense Trade 
Controls, Bureau of Political-Military 
Affairs, U.S. Department of State, 
Washington, DC 20522–0112; telephone 
(202) 663–2835 or email DTAG@
state.gov. 

Anthony M. Dearth, 
Alternate Designated Federal Officer, Defense 
Trade Advisory Group, Department of State. 
[FR Doc. 2018–17085 Filed 8–8–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4710–25–P 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE 

[Public Notice: 10482] 

Industry Advisory Group: Notice of 
Open Meeting 

The Industry Advisory Group (IAG) of 
the Bureau of Overseas Buildings 
Operations (OBO) will meet on Friday, 
September 21 from 1:30 p.m. until 3:30 
p.m. Eastern Daylight Time. The 
meeting is open to the public and will 
be held in the Loy Henderson 
Conference Room of the U.S. 
Department of State, located at 2201 C 
Street NW (entrance on 23rd Street) 
Washington, DC. For logistical and 
security reasons, the public must enter 
and exit the building using only the 
23rd Street entrance. 

This committee serves the U.S. 
government in a solely advisory 
capacity concerning industry and 
academia’s latest concepts, methods, 
best practices, innovations, and ideas 
related to OBO’s mission to provide 
safe, secure, and functional facilities 
that represent the U.S. government to 
the host nation and support our staff in 
the achievement of U.S. foreign policy 
objectives. 

The majority of the meeting will be 
devoted to discussions between the 
Department’s senior management and 
IAG representatives with respect to 
industry and academia’s latest concepts, 
methods, best practices, innovations 
and ideas related to property 
management that are applicable to 

OBO’s vital mission. Reasonable time 
will be provided for members of the 
public to provide comment. 

Admittance to the State Department 
building will be by means of a pre- 
arranged clearance list. In order to 
register, you must provide the following 
information via email to IAGR@
state.gov: First and last name, company/ 
firm name (if applicable), date of birth, 
country of citizenship, and the number 
and issuing country/state associated 
with a valid government-issued ID (i.e., 
U.S. government ID, U.S. military ID, 
passport, or driver’s license) and 
requests for reasonable accommodation 
by September 7. You can also visit the 
OBO website at http://overseas
buildings.state.gov/ for additional 
information. Requests made after that 
date will be considered, but may not be 
able to be fulfilled. The public may 
attend this meeting as seating capacity 
allows. 

Personal data is requested pursuant to 
Pubic Law 99–399 (Omnibus Diplomatic 
Security and Antiterrorism Act of 1986), 
as amended; Public Law 107–56 (USA 
PATRIOT Act); and Executive Order 
13356. The purpose of the collection is 
to validate the identity of individuals 
who enter Department facilities. The 
data will be entered into the Visitor 
Access Control System (VACS–D) 
database. 

Please see the Security Records 
System of Records Notice (State-36) at 
http://www.state.gov/documents/ 
organization/242611.pdf for additional 
information. 

Please contact IAGR@state.gov with 
any questions. 

William Moser, 
Acting Director, U.S. Department of State, 
Bureau of Overseas Buildings Operations. 
[FR Doc. 2018–17061 Filed 8–8–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4710–51–P 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE 

[Public Notice: 10483] 

60-Day Notice of Proposed Information 
Collection: Affidavit of Physical 
Presence or Residence, Parentage and 
Support 

ACTION: Notice of request for public 
comment. 

SUMMARY: The Department of State is 
seeking Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB) approval for the 
information collection described below. 
In accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995, we are 
requesting comments on this collection 
from all interested individuals and 

organizations. The purpose of this 
notice is to allow 60 days for public 
comment preceding submission of the 
collection to OMB. 
DATES: The Department will accept 
comments from the public up to October 
9, 2018. 
ADDRESSES: You may submit comments 
by any of the following methods: 

• Web: Persons with access to the 
internet may comment on this notice by 
going to www.Regulations.gov. You can 
search for the document by entering 
‘‘Docket Number: DOS–2018–0032’’ in 
the Search field. Then click the 
‘‘Comment Now’’ button and complete 
the comment form. 

• Email: RiversDA@state.gov 
• Regular Mail: U.S. Department of 

State, CA/OCS/PMO, SA–17, 10th Floor, 
Washington, DC 20522–1710. 

You must include the DS form 
number (if applicable), information 
collection title, and the OMB control 
number in any correspondence. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

• Title of Information Collection: 
Affidavit of Physical Presence or 
Residence, Parentage and Support. 

• OMB Control Number: 1405–0187. 
• Type of Request: Revision of a 

Currently Approved Collection. 
• Originating Office: Bureau of 

Consular Affairs, Overseas Citizens 
Services (CA/OCS). 

• Form Number: DS–5507. 
• Respondents: Individuals or 

Households. 
• Estimated Number of Respondents: 

17,950. 
• Estimated Number of Responses: 

17,950. 
• Average Time per Response: 30 

minutes. 
• Total Estimated Burden Time: 8,975 

annual hours. 
• Frequency: On occasion. 
• Obligation To Respond: Required to 

Obtain or Retain a Benefit. 
We are soliciting public comments to 

permit the Department to: 
• Evaluate whether the proposed 

information collection is necessary for 
the proper functions of the Department. 

• Evaluate the accuracy of our 
estimate of the time and cost burden for 
this proposed collection, including the 
validity of the methodology and 
assumptions used. 

• Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected. 

• Minimize the reporting burden on 
those who are to respond, including the 
use of automated collection techniques 
or other forms of information 
technology. 

Please note that comments submitted 
in response to this Notice are public 
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